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October 24, 2008 

 

Ms. Sue Gooch, Rules Coordinator 

Department of Agriculture, State of Oregon 

635 Capitol Street, NE 

Salem, Oregon  97301 

 

Re: Proposed Rule 603-052-1236: To Establish a System for Review of Federal Permit  

       Applications For Growing Biopharmaceutical Crops In Oregon 

 

Dear Ms. Gooch: 

 

On behalf of the Biotechnology Industry Organization (BIO), on October 14, 2008, I provided 

oral comments on the above-referenced proposed rule at the Oregon Department of Agriculture 

Building in Salem.  At that time, I provided a written copy of my comments, and am also 

attaching a copy of those comments to this letter for your reference.   

 

When I arrived in Salem to offer my comments, I, along with the others present, was informed 

by an official from the State Department of Agriculture that the State Department of Justice had 

raised concerns regarding the proposed rule.  Due to these concerns, the Department of 

Agriculture was withdrawing the proposed rule, and it is no longer under consideration for 

finalization at this time.  For that reason, BIO is not supplementing my earlier comments in this 

letter.  If, however, my understanding regarding the withdrawal was in error, BIO reserves its 

right to provide further comment on the proposed rule at a later date.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, or can provide additional information regarding 

the status of the proposed regulation, please contact me at the number provided below.  BIO 

appreciates the opportunity to participate in this rule-making process. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael Wach 

 

Biotechnology Industry Organization 

1201 Maryland Avenue, SW 

Suite 900 

Washington, DC  20024 
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